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REPORT OF THE MANAGING DIRECTOR OF URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP LIMITED



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING


ON 17TH OCTOBER 2005


TITLE : 
NATIONAL CYCLING NETWORK ROUTES 6 AND 55 - HAMPSON STREET / MANCHESTER & SALFORD INNER RELIEF ROUTE CYCLE CROSSING FACILITIES


RECOMMENDATIONS :
That approval is given to place an order for £12,049.67 with the Greater Manchester Urban Traffic Control Unit  for the construction of improved cycle facilities at the junction of the Inner Relief Route and Hampson Street


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :
The purpose of the report is to seek approval to accept the quotation from The Greater Manchester Urban Traffic Control Unit for the construction of improvements to the cycling facilities.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS : Report to the Traffic Management Unit – 23rd February 2005.

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
LOW

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Block 3 Transport Capital Programme 2005/06

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by : P Lewis

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by : N Dickens

PROPERTY (if applicable): N/A

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable): N/A

	


CLIENT CONSULTED: P Carter


CONTACT OFFICER : D A Dean x3866


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): Ordsall


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Enhancing Life in Salford, assist with casualty reduction in Salford


1.0 BACKGROUND

1.1 Following the receipt of a complaint from a member of the public, a potential hazard for cyclists was identified at the junction of Hampson Street and the Manchester Salford Inner Relief Route.

1.2 This junction is part of the National Cycle Network routes 6 and 55.

1.3 During the phasing of the traffic signals at this junction, northbound traffic is stopped to enable opposing traffic to turn right into Hampson Street. However, as these northbound vehicles stop, cyclists could also assume that southbound traffic has been stopped and incorrectly conclude that it is safe to cross the Inner Relief Route. 

2.0 DETAILS
2.1 It is proposed to remove this hazard with the introduction of additional crossing facilities at the junction. These additional facilities require new push button equipment ensuring that the cyclists can cross the Inner Relief Route in one movement.

2.2 As demand for this facility is expected to remain relatively low however, it is not anticipated that it will unduly affect the efficiency of traffic on the Inner Relief Route.

2.3 The works require some additional ducting and amendments to the traffic signal equipment. As such it is proposed that the works are carried out directly by the Greater Manchester Urban Traffic Control Unit (GMUTC) and their preferred contractors.   

3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

3.1 A quotation for the proposed works has been received from GMUTC for £12,049.67 The overall cost of the scheme is summarised as follows

Works  



£12,049.67

Eng Design  / Supervision Fees  
£  1,556.07 

Total  




£13,605.74

3.2 The cost of the works will be met from the Block 3 Transport Capital Programme

4.0 RECOMMENDATIONS

4.1 That approval is given to place an order with the GMUTC for the construction of improved cycle crossing facilities at the junction of the Inner Relief Route and Hampson Street.

Bill Taylor

Managing Director, Urban Vision Partnership Ltd
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